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Wawayanda Town Board Meeting 01/17/2017

January 17, 2017

A monthly workshop/meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Wawayanda was called to
order at 7:00 P.M., on Tuesday, January 17, 2017, at the Town Hall, Ridgebury Hill Road, Slate
Hill, New York.

Those present were: John R. Razzano Supervisor
David S. Cole Councilman
Denise Quinn Councilwoman
Nicolas Chase Councilman
Ronald Myruski Councilman
Kathryn Sherlock Town Clerk
Attendance Not Required:  Scott Bonacic Attorney for the Town

Also Present: Alan Stephens.

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG

RIDGEBURY LAKE AQUATIC VEGETATION CONTRACTOR:

Supervisor Razzano informed the Board that he has received the approval letter from the
Department of Environmental Conservation with regards to the Ridgebury Lake contract.
Supervisor Razzano took this time to review the contract and commented that the biggest issue
is going to be treating the weeds.

A lengthy discussion took place.

MOTION by Supervisor Razzano, seconded by Councilman Cole, to enter into a two year
contract with the Pond and Lake Connection at a cost not to exceed $26,175.00 (twenty six
thousand one hundred and seventy five dollars) and to authorize the Supervisor to sign any and
all documents related to this matter with the understanding that the Town will be reimbursed by
the Department of Environmental Conservation and upon confirmation from the DEC that the

funds have been placed into their budget.
ALL IN FAVOR - CARRIED

SHANNEN PARK WAR MEMORIAL:

Dennis Shaffer appeared before the Board and announced that he has successfully raised the
funds to cover the cost of the monument and provided them with a picture of what it will look
like.

Councilman Cole commended Mr. Shaffer for all of his hard work that he put into this project
and congratulated him on successfully raising the funds to cover the cost.

Mr. Shaffer advised everyone that he would like to dedicate the plaque at the Memorial Day
Ceremony.
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PUBLIC COMMENTS & QUESTIONS: None
MOTION by Supervisor Razzano, seconded by Councilwoman Quinn, to adjourn the
meeting.

ALL IN FAVOR - CARRIED
MEETING ADJOURNED: 7:45

P.M.
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

Kathryn A. Sherlock
Town Clerk
DRAFT /
APPROVED

APPROVED WITH AMENDMENT




